
 September Coronavirus     

Updates 
As we approach the end of another very interesting and 

somewhat difficult year we look forward to re-opening our 

school fully in September. However as you are all aware this 

will look different to our usual norm following months od 

COVID lockdown. School will re-open on Thursday the 3
rd

 

September for pupils from Year 1 to Year 6. Our new Recption 

pupils will join us the following week from the 7
th

 of September 

Each year group will be kept in their year group bubble with 

the nominated staff. Each bubble will have their own start 

time, break time and lunch time and will not mix with any 

other year group bubble children unless they are in morning 

and after school care clubs, which will be organised into 

smaller bubbles grouping children from similar year groups 

together. Please see below the start and end times for each 

year group as well as the entrance route for drop off & pick up 

 

Year Group Drop / Pick up 

Entrance 

Time AM Time PM 

Reception Rossefield Road 

Main Entrance 

8.20am 3.00pm 

Year 1 Rossefield Road  

Main Entrance 

8.30am 3.00pm 

Year 2 Rossefield Road 

Main Entrance 

8.45am 3.10pm 

Year 3 Village Hall 

Playground Entrance 

8.50am 3.10pm 

Year 4 Village Hall  

Playground Entrance 

9.00am 3.15pm 

Year 5 Rossefield Road 

Main Entrance 

9.10am 3.15pm 

Year 6 Rossefield Road 

Main Entrance 

9.20pm 3.20pm 

The staggered start times and entrance from the different 

areas will help to reduce large numbers gathering and allow for 

some social distancing. We appreciate this may be difficult for 

some of you but we must follow the strict guidance set out for 

us by the Department of Education and Public health to ensure 

that we keep all our school community safe. 

Additional to the stagered start and finish times we will also 

have sanitising stations in every classroom as well as children’s 
temperatures checked as they arrive into class in the morning. 

Throughout the day we will have two members pf cleaning 

staff going around and cleaning classes and toilets whilst 

children are on breaks to ensure sanitisation. It is important to 

note that children who are absent will be unauthorised unless 

reasons given. The governement will also issue fines for 

children not attending school. Holiday learning packs are 

available to pick up from 13
th

 July from School. Mrs Smith 

    

 NEWSLETTER WEEK 

SAFEGUARDING NOTICE : Please note if you have a concern with regards to a child please contact Mrs Wild our Designated 

safeguarding lead or Mrs Smith Responsible Named Person on 01274 545019  or office@hstb.co.uk  

PARENTPAY                    

WE ARE NOW A CASH 

FREE SCHOOL!   

Please note as from July 13
th

 2020 we will no 

longer be able to accept cash for payment of 

uniforms, dinners or trips etc. Thankyou  

YEAR 6 LEAVERS 

GIFT & HOODIES 
Sadly we will be saying goodbye to our Year 

6 children in not quite the way we would 

have liked to due to the COVID situation, 

however we still have their leavers gift of a 

scientific calculator for them to make good 

use of at their high schools. These will be 

ready to collect from school from Monday 

the 13
th

 of July to Thursday 16
th

 July. It 

would be great to see you and your child so 

we may wish them all the best before they 

leave us.  

Leaver Hoddies will be arriving into school 

on Monday the 13
th

 July and available for 

collection from Tuesday the 14
th

 to  

Thursday the 16
th

 July. 

I would like to wish all our Year 6 pupils 

leaving the very best as they embark onto a 

new chapter in their educational journey. 

We hope that you are able to come in and 

look forward to seeing you. Mrs Smith 

 

EDENRED FSM UPDATE… 

Following the government announcement that 

vouchers for FSM will be continued for the 

summer term for £90 per child to cover the 6 

week period. We will be issuing £45 voucher on 

the 20
th

 of July and a further £45 on the 10
th

 

August for each child to cover the Summer 

Holidays. These will cease in September 2020 

when all children return to school. If you have 

any issues with the vouchers during the 

Summer Holidays please contact us via the 

school closure email address at:-                  

schoolclosure@hstb.co.uk   

mailto:office@hstb.co.uk
mailto:schoolclosure@hstb.co.uk


ENDING 10
th

 JULY 2020 


